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Howdy Texican Rangers! 

Close on the heels of Comancheria Days two state 
championship matches were held and two Texican 
Rangers came out of those competitions as State 
Champions. Plum Creek Shooting Society held the 
2015 SASS© Texas State Championship and 
Handlebar Bob emerged as the SASS Texas State 

Champion-Silver Senior Duelist. He also donned about a ton or so of sequins 
to win the B Western Costume Contest and I have to own up to winning the 
Working Cowboy Costume Contest. Hey, if I can’t shoot good at least I can try 
to dress well. But Handlebar does both. Congratulations Handlebar Bob! And 
how about giving a big “yee haw” to all the Texican Rangers who participated 
in that match. In the interest of space, I am only listing here those Texican 
Rangers who finished among the top five competitors in their category. I 
apologize in advance if I have missed someone and we will make it up to you 
in the future. Check the Plum Creek Shooting Society website for complete 
listings. 
 

CATEGORY NAME PLACE 

Cody-Dixon Lever Lucky Nickel 4th 

Cowgirl Shooting Iron Miller 2nd 

Elder Statesman Bison Jim 3rd 

Dusty Leather 5th 

Frontier Cartridge Duelist Mad Dog McCoy 2nd 

Frontiersman 
Wildcat Bob 2nd 

LW Hannabass 5th 

Gunfighter Kit Carson 3rd 

Junior Kidd James 4th 

Senior Duelist Bandera Kid 2nd 

Newt Ritter 4th 

Silver Senior Skyhawk Hans 5th 

Silver Senior Duelist Handlebar Bob 1st 
                                                                                                           (continued on page 2) 
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OFFICERS 

 
President  - Yuma Jack 
John Thomas 
San Antonio, TX 
(210) 240-8284 
yumajack61@gmail.com 
 
Vice President- Judge GeePee 
Gary Powell 
San Antonio, TX 
(830) 980 7502 

powellg@gvtc.com 
 
Secretary  - Agarita Annie 
Janie Thomas 
Camp Wood, TX 
(936) 662-1962 
agarita_a@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer - Madam Ella Moon 
Joann Messer 
Kerrville, TX 
(830) 257-5904 
madamellamoon@live.com 
 
Range Master – Nueces Slim 
Johnny Thomas 
Camp Wood TX 
(936) 662-1004 
nuecesslim@yahoo.com 
 
                 
 
Territorial Governor 
Dusty Lone Star 
Don Hathorne 
San Antonio TX  (210) 373-5517 
dustylonestar@sbcglobal.net 
 
                 
To submit articles to the Star, 
please send to: 
Texican Star 
texicanrangers@yahoo.com 

HOWDY, TEXICAN RANGERS                 (continued from page 1) 

 
We had our regular monthly matches on the 9th and 10th of May and while 
we were enjoying a Wild Bunch Match and some Long Range shooting of 
our own at the end of the month, the TSRA Cowboy Action and Wild Bunch 
2015 Texas State Championships were held at the Oakwood Outlaws 
range. We sent Shooting Iron Miller and she brought home the gold in 
Wild Bunch. She is the Texas State Wild Bunch Ladies Modern Champion. 
And she finished in 2nd in the CAS Cowgirl category. Other winners at the 
TSRA match: 
 

CATEGORY NAME PLACE 

B Western Alamo Andy 2nd 

Cowgirl Shooting Iron Miller 2nd 

Senior Duelist Grouchy Spike 3rd 

Elder Statesman Dusty Leather 3rd 

Silver Senior Sheriff Robert Love 4th 

Wild Bunch Ladies Modern Shooting Iron Miller 1st 

Wild Bunch Modern Sheriff Robert Love 3rd 

 
And speaking of the TSRA, Texas Ghost, on his way to End of Trail, visited 
our match on Sunday June 14th to present the club with three more TSRA 
gun cases. The cases are the result of the TSRA PAC donation of $810 
donated at Comancheria Days 2015. Included are one pistol case, one 
single rifle case, and one single rifle case with wheels. These cases will be 
given away at Shindig in September. 

Quintana, having completed the “Wm. F. Cody Long Range Pavilion,” 
decided to hit the trail for a few weeks. I did not have anyone lined up to 
run Long Range but new member Sabbath Evant has stepped up to 
volunteer to learn to run long range events. Thank you, Sabbath. And 
again, as I mentioned last month, if any of you would like to get some 
experience writing and designing stages for matches, I am offering the 
opportunity to do so anytime at our monthly matches. 
 
As I promised in the last issue, here is a summary report of the financial 
status of the club following Comancheria Days. Our 25th Anniversary match 
brought in a total of $ 3,822 after paying all the bills. That was the result of 
an awesome job of managing and working within a balanced match budget 
that allowed the club to provide a level of entertainment that has not been 
seen here in many years. Overall that leaves us with $11,612 in the bank. 
 

(continued on page 3) 
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HOWDY, TEXICAN RANGERS                                                                                              (continued from page 2) 

 
According to our By-Laws, all offices, except for 
Secretary and Treasurer, are up for reelection every 
year. Those two exceptions alternate every two years. 
The only office that is not open for reelection for next 
year is Treasurer. I have announced my intention to 
not run for another term as President. Agarita Annie 
and Nueces Slim have already made similar 
announcements for Secretary and Range Master. 
Judge GeePee has volunteered to run for President 
and now, Sheriff Robert Love and AD Texas have also 
submitted their names as nominees for Vice President 
and Range Master respectively. So the only office that 
does not have at least one nominee so far is 
Secretary. If you are interested in becoming a club 
officer, now would be a good time to step forward as 
the vacancies seem to be filling up fast. 

 
Between now and our next get-together, our country 
will celebrate our Independence Day. As you enjoy 
the festivities and celebrations please take a moment 
to remember and give thanks to all those who have 
worked and have made or are still making a sacrifice 
to further secure your liberty and freedom to enjoy 
the game in which we participate. 
 
Finally, as always, please continue to keep the gates, 
beginning at the barn, closed at all times!  If there is 
no one behind you after you pass through the gate 
then you need to stop, get out of your vehicle and 
close and secure the gates. This of course does not 
include the electrically operated gate out at the 
highway. 
 
So for now amigos, stay dry and I hope to see you on 
July 11th and/or 12th. 
 
Texican Rangers, let’s ride! 

Yuma Jack 

 
 

WANT SOME PRACTICE? 

 
New shooters, old shooters and older shooters do you want to practice your shooting and/or gun handling?   
 
Beginning in July, the range will remain open for practice after each Saturday and Sunday match until 3pm.  
If you are a new shooter this will give you an opportunity to shoot a stage without the pressure of a timer.  
Gun handling can be practiced as well as shooting and movement. 
 
In addition, the Long Range Pavilion may be used for practice as well, whether there is a Long Range side 
match or not 
 
If a shooter has not shot in the preceding match, there will be a $15 fee to use the range for practice. 
 
Your Officers are listening and want to make this the best club possible. 
 
Judge GeePee 
Vice President 
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THANK YOU TEXICAN RANGERS 
I wanted to thank you for the support and encouragement you provided me in applying for the SASS 
Scholarship. I was notified this Friday that I have been awarded $1000 to be sent to Texas Tech University to 
be applied toward my first year's tuition. The award will be announced at “End of Trail "and in the August 
“Chronicle "."Pepper Jacq, Quintana" and I are in New Mexico as you read this. Looking forward to visiting 
Founders Ranch. 
 
The Texican Rangers have been a positive influence on me and will continue to be a part of my future. I will 
remember to live life in ''The Cowboy Way and in The Spirit of the Game". 
 
See y'all down the trail. 
 
Choctaw Chase 
a.k.a. Dylan Conti 

 

Congratulations to Choctaw Chase from the Texican Rangers! 

 

LONG RANGE AT TEXICAN RANGERS  reported by Quintana 

 
Previously our Long Range rules specified that 
shooters using Big Bore Lever Action Repeating Rifles 
equipped with micrometer adjustable Creedmoor or 
Soule tang mounted rear sights had to compete in the 
Big Bore Single Shot category. This requirement has 
been changed to comply more closely with SASS 
guidelines. Use of such sights is now acceptable on 
both Big Bore Lever Action and Pistol Caliber 
Repeating Rifles used in our Long Range matches. 
 
Another modification to our Long Range shooting 
procedures is an allowance of ONE fouling or 
“practice shot” prior to shooting for score regardless 
of type of powder used. The target chosen for the 
practice shot is at the discretion of the shooter. 
 
All monthly Long Range matches will also include an 
opportunity for target practice and sighting in on steel 
for both Big Bore and Pistol Caliber Rifles, with 
priority for competitors shooting for score. The focus 
of practice activities will be on mastering sight 
adjustment with spotters providing feedback on shot 
placement. 

 
Shooters are given the opportunity to shoot at a 
bench rest table with forearm of rifle supported. On 
the high plains, professional buffalo hunters would 
concentrate their shooting on “money shots’, 
preserving valuable lead and powder for “sure shots”, 
carefully aimed and shot from a rest or shooting sticks 
to make it easy and sure to bring down hide and 
bone. 
 
It was the hide skinners that had it tough and dirty for 
ten cents a hide. Maybe that’s why we have shooters 
lined up with powder and ball anxious to shoot, not 
skin… Shooters were paid well for their skill. Skinners, 
perhaps, not so well…. and besides, the sign 
prominently posted on the Cody Hide Trading 
Company store front reads, “SKINNGERS WANTED”… 
we have yet to have anyone inquire regarding job 
opportunities. 
 
 
 
 

(continued on page 5) 
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LONG RANGE AT TEXICAN RANGERS                                                                   (continued from page 4) 

 
Monthly Match Saturday, May 9: There was good participation for the Long Range Side Match. The electronic 
scoring system worked well and a big thanks to those helping. Target sequence was the same as engaged for 
Comancheria Days for the separate categories of Big Bore Rifles, as well as, for Pistol Caliber Rifle. 
 
Big Bore shooters fired eight rounds engaging once each 24” x 24’square target from 100 to 200 yards and 
those elusive 16” x 16” round discs at 100, 150 and 200 yards. 
 
Pistol Caliber Rifle shooters each fired eleven rounds at 24” targets from 50 to 200 yards. 
 
ALL participants shot this match with rifles supported from a rest with smokeless loads. 

BIG BORE SINGLE SHOT (8 rounds-30 points is a perfect score) 

Place Score Shooter Caliber Rifle 

Tied 1 30 L.W. Hannabass .45-70 Sharps 

Tied 1 30 Wildcat Bob .45-70 Remington Rolling Bk 

2 23 Nueces Slim .45-70 Remington Rolling Bk 

3 18 Thunder Mountain .45-70 Remington Rolling Bk 

 
BIG BORE LEVER ACTION REPEATER (8 rounds-30 is a perfect score) 

1 9 L. W. Hannabass .45-70 1886 Winchester 

 
PISTOL CALIBER RIFLE (10 + 1 rounds-30 is a perfect score) 

1 30 Wildcat Bob .38 1894 Marlin 

2 11 L.W. Hannabass .45 1873 Winchester 

 

Fifth Sunday Match, May 31: Only a few shooters appeared out of the threatening fog for the Sunday Match. 
All others apparently were scared off by the threat of rain and flood. We had a great day at the Texican 
Ranger's Wm. F. Cody Buffalo Hide Trading Company and Long Range Shooting Complex. Our Long Range 
shooters got in some valuable practice, all three of them. Rain storms of Saturday evening had long past and 
the sun played peek-a-boo with us all morning. Fortunately, the Comanche cancelled the "Rain Dance". We 
shot from 9 through noon. L.W. Hannabass, Judge GeePee and Yuma Jack had an opportunity to fire three or 
more rifles each, Big Bore Single Shots, Repeating Lever Rifles and Pistol Caliber Rifles. Each shooter 
experienced at least an hour of quality shooting time and multiple opportunities assisting each other to 
improve skills in the mystical art of calibrating and fine-tuning sight settings. They spotted each other’s shots 
and provided advice, solicited or not. Having a good time on a totally relaxed Sunday was joy in itself. Next 
round out, bring your rifle or just stop by and join in the fun. 
 
 
 
 
 

(continued on page 6) 
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LONG RANGE AT TEXICAN RANGERS                                                                    (continued from page 5) 

 
The Wm. F. Cody Buffalo Hide Trading Company has been completed thanks to the many Texican Rangers 
who assisted in the construction. One important contribution that adds so much character to the building is 
“The Buffalo Skull” mounted on the face of the building. A special thanks goes out for this work of art that was 
handcrafted by our own “Uncle Nick Wilson”. 
 
Beginning in July, Long Range Side Match competition and practice is planned for each 2nd Saturday monthly 
match scheduled for this year. Rangers may have another "Fifth Sunday Match" in August dedicated for Long 
Range. We want to hear from you regarding your interest. There are job openings for Buffalo Hide Skinners, 
Sharpshooters and “Buffalo Gals” are WANTED. Stay tuned for updates on Long Range activities. See you on 
the firing line. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

www.sassnet.com 
www.texicanrangers.org 
 
www.greenmountainregulators.org 
www.pccss.org 
www.stxpistolaros.com 
www.tejascaballeros.org 
www.traviscountyregulators.com 
www.trpistoleros.com 
 
www.texasjacks.com 
www.cimarron-firearms.com 
www.tsra.com 
www.wildwestmercantile.com 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Texicans! 

 

 

 

 
JUNE 

 
Gypsy Soul 

Mad Dog McCoy 
Nueces Slim 

Quintana 
T. H. Boland 

Thunder Mountain 

 
JULY 

 
Andy Gump 
Bandera Kid 
Barb Steele 

Bisbee Jackson 
Dirty Dog Dale 
Judge GeePee 

River Ben 
Sheriff Robert Love 
Shotgun Hammond 

Squaw Man 
The Original Lajitas Bob 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sassnet.com/
http://www.texicanrangers.org/
http://www.greenmountainregulators.org/
http://www.pccss.org/
http://www.stxpistolaros.com/
http://www.tejascaballeros.org/
http://www.traviscountyregulators.com/
http://www.trpistoleros.com/
http://www.texasjacks.com/
http://www.cimarron-firearms.com/
http://www.tsra.com/
http://www.wildwestmercantile.com/
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1858 REMINGTON   by Dutch Van Horn 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
several loaded cylinders and could quickly remove an 
empty one and replace it with a loaded cylinder much 
like today’s speed loaders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Remington marketed their new revolver to the 
military and made several variations to meet U. S. 
Ordnance Department recommended improvements.  
By the time of the Civil War, most percussion 
revolvers were fired with commercially made 
combustible cartridges, constructed of a powder 
envelope glued to the base of a conical bullet.  The 
paper was treated with chemicals that enable it to be 
completely burned up upon firing.  You just dropped 
the whole thing into your cylinder paper end first 
then seated it with the loading lever. 
 
Remington sales to the military were small initially; 
the Remington cost 50 cents more per gun than their 
Colt counterpart.  The Union Army bought 250 
thousand plus revolvers during the Civil War.  
Remington’s big break was the Colt factory fire of 
1864.  Due to the fire, the Colt 1860 Army was not 
available for some time, so subsequently the U.S. 
government ordered large numbers of the Remington 
revolver. 
                                                             (continued on page 8) 

Colt’s patent on being the sole producer of cap and 
ball pistols ended in 1857.  They had a complete lock 
on the market up until then.  Colt tried to get their 
patent extended but Congress with growing unrest 
between the North and South decided that would be 
a bad idea.  Competitors were quick to come out with 
their own guns.  One of the best was the Remington 
1858. 
 
The Remington Army revolver was large-framed, in 
.44 caliber, with an 8 inch barrel.  The Remington 
Navy revolver was slightly smaller framed than the 
Army, and in .36 caliber with a 7.375 inch barrel. 
 
What gave the Remington its distinctive look was the 
sail.  The sail was the piece of metal on the bottom of 
the barrel that tapered from the cylinder to the end 
of the loading lever.  Remington kept the look even 
after they converted to metallic cartridges.  The 
Remington revolver owes its durability to the 
“topstrap”, solid-frame design and their screw in 
barrel. The design is stronger and less prone to frame 
stretching than the Colt revolvers of the same era.  It 
had the added effect of enabling a Remington shooter 
to be able to remove the cylinder without removing 
the barrel.  In fact a Remington shooter could have 

 

 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/7/70/Remington_Diassembly.JPG
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1858 REMINGTON                                                                                                                                     (continued from page 7) 

 
Colt recognized that the Remington design was better 
than their own open-top design but since Colt was 
selling their 3rd Model Dragoon, 1851 Navy and 1860 
Army as fast as they could make them they didn’t see 
a reason to change. 
 
Now for the surprise, the patent on bored-through 
revolver cylinders for metallic cartridge use was first 
offered to Colt by company employee Rollin White in 
1855.  At this time Colt turned it down.  Why not, 
they had a lock on the patent for cap and ball 
revolvers and didn’t see the future advantage of 
metallic cartridges.  Smith and Wesson bought the 
White patent and turned the tables on Colt.  Now Colt 
and other gun manufacturers had to wait for this 
patent to run out in 1871 so they could make 
revolvers to shoot metallic cartridges.  Remington 
beat Colt to the punch and began offering a metallic  

 
cartridge conversion of the 1858 in .46 rimfire.  How 
did they get around the patent?  Well in 1868 they 
paid Smith and Wesson a $1.00 royalty fee per gun to 
allow them sell their Remington Conversion pistol.  
This was two years before Smith and Wesson 
marketed a large bore metallic cartridge revolver and 
4 years before Colt could get around the patent. 
 
A prized possession of the Remington Arms Company 
is an original New Model Army with ivory grips once 
carried by William F. “Buffalo Bill” Cody.  This historic 
revolver is on display with Cody's simple handwritten 
note, "This old Remington Revolver I carried and used 
for many years in Indian wars and buffalo killing. And 
it never failed me." Cody carried the revolver in its 
original percussion form well into the cartridge era, 
and never converted it to cartridge use. 
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GUN MUSEUMS AND COLLECTIONS 

 
There are an amazing number of places to go across 
the United States to view gun collections.  The size of 
the collections range from a few to thousands and the 
locations vary from gun museums to art and history 
museums to military establishments and parks. 
 
Over the next couple of issues of The Texican Star we 
will be highlighting some of these collections.  They 
are all just “a road trip” away and we encourage you 
to go and visit. 

 
The air rifle was soon more popular than the 
windmills and the company changed their focus from 
windmills to air rifles.  By 1890 the Plymouth Iron 
Windmill Company and its 25 employees were making 
over 50,000 air rifles.  By 1895 the company was out 
of the windmill business and had changed their name 
to Daisy Manufacturing Company. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To learn more about the fascinating history of the 
Daisy air rifle, the Daisy Red Ryder and how the Daisy 
manufacturing facilities got to Rogers, Arkansas visit 
the Daisy Airgun Museum located in Rogers, 
Arkansas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                        (continued on page 10) 

 
DAISY AIRGUN MUSEUM 

 
It was 1886 and the Plymouth Iron Windmill Company 
in Plymouth, Michigan had been making windmills for 
farmers.  However, windmill sales were not very good 
and by 1888 the company was considering 
liquidation.  A single vote stopped the liquidation but 
the company was about to drastically change.  To 
anyone who purchased a windmill, the Plymouth Iron 
Windmill Company gave them a gift of an air rifle.  
According to the story the single vote to stop the 
liquidation was from the General Manager Mr. Lewis 
Cass Hough.  It is stated that when Hough first fired 
the air rifle he exclaimed “Boy that’s a Daisy”. 
 
And the rest is history……. 
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GUN MUSEUMS AND COLLECTIONS                                                                        (continued from page 9) 

 
SAUNDERS MUSEUM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“The family had moved from Fayetteville, Arkansas to 
Greenville, Texas, where Charles was born, and Civil 
War unrest forced the family to return to Fayetteville 
when Charles was just two, and later moved to 
Berryville so their children could attend the Berryville 
Male and Female Academy.” 
 
Young Saunders, nicknamed “Buck” began shooting 
and developing his shooting skills at an early age with 
a muzzle-loading rifle. 
 
Colonel Charles Burton “Buck” Saunders toured with 
Buffalo Bill Cody’s Wild West Show putting on 
shooting exhibitions.  He made his fortune in 
California.  After doing quite well in mining and real 
estate he was able to follow his two passions, 
traveling and collecting.  One of his favorite things to 
collect was firearms.  His first collection was 
destroyed in 1906 by a fire and he immediately began 
to rebuild his collection. 
 
C. Burton Saunders won hundreds of shooting 
competitions including the 1910 World Championship 
for Pistol Shooting and at the age of 75, the 
Southwestern Missouri Pistol Shooting Championship. 
At 80, with his .22 pistol, he could still hit pennies and 
other objects thrown into the air. 

 
To learn more about Colonel Charles Burton “Buck” 
Saunders visit his museum and enjoy his collection of 
guns and other mementoes of his travels at the 
Saunders Museum in Berryville, Arkansas. 
[extracted from the Saunders Museum website] 

 
WOOLAROC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Frank Phillips, founder of Phillips Petroleum 
Company, was born in 1873 near Scotia, Nebraska. 
Early in his life he displayed an “ability as a 
businessman and financier”.  In 1903 he moved to the 
newly discovered oil field at Bartlesville, Indian 
Territory where he opened the Citizens Bank and 
Trust Company. The banking business extended into 
the oil business and he began to acquire oil leases and 
in 1917 he and his brother L.E. Phillips incorporated 
Phillips Petroleum Company.  Frank served as the 
President of the Company for 21 years. 
 
Once a small cabin overlooking Clyde Lake, the 
Woolaroc ranch house was the home of Frank and 
Jane Phillips.  Started in 1925 and finished in 1927 the 
house exemplified the colorful oil boom era.  
Furnished in classic Lodge style the home is filled with 
not only gifts but also artwork.  The home saw the 
completion of business “deals”, served as a place to  
 
                                                                          (continued on page 11) 
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GUN MUSEUMS AND COLLECTIONS                                                                     (continued from page 10) 

 
WOOLAROC 

 
entertain friends including the local Native American 
tribal leaders and a place to “rub elbows with local 
outlaws, bank bandits and train robbers”. 
 
Woolaroc (woods, lakes, rocks) is located in the 
Osage Hills of Oklahoma and is a 3700 wildlife 
preserve and home to a museum with a collection of 
western art and artifacts, American Indian artifacts 
and one of the largest collections of Colt firearms in 
the world. 
 
To learn more about the Phillips family and enjoy 
their collections, visit Woolaroc just outside of 
Bartlesville, Oklahoma. 
 

 
The Woolaroc firearm collection features the Philip 
Phillips and Waldo Wilson Collections.  “The Phillips 
collection chronicles the Colt story from the rare and 
exotic Paterson revolvers through the ‘Walker Forty-
Four’ and the Army and Navy pistols used by both 
sides in the War Between the States as well as guns 
carried by pioneers on the Western frontier.  The 
Waldo Wilson collection features semi-automatic 
pistols based on the designs of John Moses Browning. 
The Woolaroc collection is very significant in that it 
includes several of the very first revolving cylinder 
repeating weapons made in the United States and 
traces the development of Colt firearms into the post 
WWII era.” 
 
To learn more about the Phillips family and enjoy 
their collections, visit Woolaroc just outside of 
Bartlesville, Oklahoma. 
(extracted from the Woolaroc website) 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
 

 
TEXICAN RANGERS 

 
2015 

July 11……………………..….Monthly Match 
July 12………………..……….Monthly Match 
August 8…………….………..Monthly Match 
August 9……………….……..Monthly Match 
September 12………………………...SHINDIG 
September 13……..……….Monthly Match 
October 10………….…Final Shoot of 2015 
November/December...……range closed 
 

2016 
April 7-10              COMANCHERIA DAYS 
 

 Head’Um Up – Move’um Out  

 
Jun 18-28 
 
Oct 2-4 
Oct 15-17 
Oct 17 
Oct 31 
 
 
 
 
 
Feb 22-28 
 
 
Mar 17-20 
 
May 13-15 
May 19-22 

 
End of Trail (EOT) 

 
Defend Old Ft. Parker 

SW Regional 
Whoopin 

TSRA CAS South Regional 
 
 
 

2016 
 

Winter Range 
(25th Anniversary) 

 
Trailhead 

 
Jail Break 

Fall of the Fort 
(SASS TX State Championship) 

 
Founders Ranch 

 
Ft. Parker 

Oklahoma City 
Tejas Caballeros 

Texas Riviera Pistoleros 
 
 
 
 
 

Phoenix 
 
 

THSS 
 

Oakwood Outlaws 
Ft. Parker 

 

 

 

CENTRAL TEXAS MONTHLY CLUB SHOOTING SCHEDULES 

1st Saturday Plum Creek (Lockhart) 

1st Saturday South Texas Pistoleros (San Antonio) 

2nd Saturday Texas Riviera Pistoleros (George West) 

2nd Saturday Travis County Regulators (Smithville) 

2nd Sunday Rio Grande Valley Vaqueros (Pharr) 

2nd Weekend Texican Rangers (Comfort) 

3rd Saturday Tejas Caballeros (Dripping Springs) 

4th Saturday (Cowboy) and 4th Sunday (Long Range) Green Mountain Regulators (Marble Falls) 

 

 

 

 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/r/_ylt=A0PDoX35Sb5PaBcA_YyjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBpcGszamw0BHNlYwNmcC1pbWcEc2xrA2ltZw--/SIG=122p33jes/EXP=1337899641/**http:/ushistoryimages.com/covered-wagons.shtm
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SASS AFFILIATED CLUBS IN TEXAS 
 

 
WESTERN AREA 

Bounty Hunters (Levelland) (2nd Saturday) 

Butterfield Trail Regulators (Abilene) (3th Saturday) 

Canadian River Regulators (Clarendon) (2nd/3rd/5th Sat) 

Comanche Trail Shootists (Midland) (1st Saturday) 

Concho Valley Shooters (Water Valley (2nd/4th Saturday) 

El Vaqueros (Breckenridge) (1st Sunday) 

Gruesome Gulch Gang (Plainview/Kress) (3rd Saturday) 

Lajitas Rangers and Rogues (Lajitas) (2nd Saturday) 

Purgatory Ridge Rough Riders (Slaton) (4thSaturday) 

Texas Tumbleweeds (Amarillo) (1st Saturday) 

 
CENTRAL AREA 

Green Mountain Regulators (Marble Falls) (4thSaturday ) 

Plum Creek Shooting Society (Lockhart)(1st Saturday) 

Rio Grande Valley Vaqueros (Pharr) (2nd Sunday) 

South Texas Pistolaros (San Antonio) (1st Saturday) 

Tejas Caballeros (Dripping Springs) (3rd Saturday) 

Texas Riviera Pistoleros (George West) (2nd Saturday) 

Texican Rangers (Fredericksburg) (2nd  weekend) 

Travis County Regulators (Smithville) (2nd Saturday) 

 
EASTERN AREA 

Badlands Bar 3 (Clarksville) (3rd  weekend) 

Berger Sharpshooters (Greenville) (3rd  Sunday) 

Big Thicket Outlaws (Beaumont) (3rd  Saturday) 

Buck Creek Bandoleros (Nemo) (1st Sat/3rd weekend) 

Comanche Valley Vigilantes (Cleburne) (4thweekend ) 

Lone Star Frontier Shooting Club (Cleburne) (2nd weekend) 

Magnolia Misfits (Houston) (4th weekend) 

Oakwood Outlaws (Oakwood) (2nd weekend ) 

Old Fort Parker Patriots (Groesbeck) (3rd weekend) 

Orange County Regulators (Orange) (1st/3rd Saturday) 

Red River Regulators (Texarkana) (3rd Sunday) 

Tejas Pistoleros (Eagle Lake) (4th weekend) 

Texas Historical Shootist Society (Columbus) (3rd Sunday) 

Texas Peacemakers (Tyler) (1st  weekend) 

Texas Tenhorns Shooting Club (Leonard) (last full weekend) 

Texas Troublemakers (Brownsboro) (1st Saturday) 

Thunder River Renegades (Magnolia) (1st weekend) 

Trinity Valley Regulators (Mansfield) (3rd Sunday) 

Willow Hole Cowboys (North Zulch) (3rdweekend) 
[information obtained from Cowboy Chronicle] 
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Longhorn 

Bullets 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Hopalong Herbert 
Donald Herbert 
210-602-6994 

 
Rick Page 

210-844-9362 

 

 
Caliber 

 
Weight 

 
Config 

 
PRICE/500 

 
PRICE/1000 

.38 100 RNFP 32 64 

 105 FP 33 66 

 125 RNFP 35 70 

 125 FP 35 70 

 130 RNFP 36 72 

 158 RNFP 39 77 

 158 FP 39 77 

 158 SWC 39 77 

.380 100 RNFP 33 65 

.38-55 245 RNFP 59 117 

.41 215 SWC 49 98 

.44 180 RNFP 41 81 

 240 SWC 52 104 

.44-40 200 RNFP 45 90 

.45 COLT 160 RNFP 46 92 

 180 RNFP 41 81 

 200 RNFP 45 90 

 250 RNFP 53 106 

9MM 124 RN 35 70 

 125 CN 35 70 

40 S&W 180 FP 41 81 

.45ACP 200 SWC 45 90 

 200 RN 45 90 

 230 RN 51 101 

45-70 405 FPT 111 222 

 

 


